
 

For Immediate Release:                                               Contact: Jim Barry 
November 6, 2024             Steve Schapiro 
                        (609) 963-1975 
 

Route 30 eastbound to be closed for emergency gate 
repairs on Bridge over Beach Thorofare in Atlantic City 

Safety gate damaged in crash this morning 
 

(Trenton) – Route 30 eastbound is scheduled to be closed tonight to make emergency 
repairs to the safety gate on the Route 30/Absecon Boulevard Bridge over Beach Thorofare 
in Atlantic City.  
 
Beginning at 8 p.m. tonight, Wednesday, November 6, Route 30 eastbound is scheduled to 
be closed for emergency repairs to fix the safety gate on the Bridge over Beach Thorofare. 
The repairs are necessary following a crash on Route 30 eastbound that damaged the gate 
this morning. Route 30 westbound will remain open, but there may intermittent closures for 
bridge testing. The repairs are expected to be completed before Thursday morning rush 
hour. The following detour for Route 30 eastbound will be in place: 
 
Route 30/Absecon Boulevard eastbound Detour: 

• Motorists on Route 30/Absecon Boulevard eastbound wishing to take the Route 30 
Bridge over Beach Thorofare to Atlantic City will be directed to turn right onto South 
New Road/Route 9 southbound 

• Turn left to take the Atlantic City Expressway eastbound into Atlantic City 
 
Or 
 

• Turn left to take Route 40/Route 322/Black Horse Pike eastbound into Atlantic City 
 
The precise timing of the work is subject to change due to weather or other factors.  
Motorists are encouraged to check NJDOT’s traffic information website www.511nj.org for 
real-time travel information. For NJDOT news follow us on X (Twitter) @NewJerseyDOT, on 
the NJDOT Facebook page, or Instagram @NewJersey.DOT. 
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